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St. Lawrence Lodge was an ideal location to take in the recent Tall Ships Festival.  
Many residents and guests took to the south balconies to observe the majestic sail 
past Brockville to kick-off the popular festival.  It was a beautiful day and an extremely 
impressive display of world class sailing ships.  
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As noted in previous newsletters, the MOHLTC has announced major changes to Physiotherapy services funding 
effective August 1, 2013.  St. Lawrence Lodge is please to announce that it has worked closely with its current 
service provider, pt Health, to ensure that the implementation of this new system is as seamless as possible for 
the Home’s residents.   

Overall, at this time, there will be a slight reduction in the amount of Physiotherapist time available, as well as, a 
reduction in Physiotherapist Assistant time to assist residents.  In particular, residents who have been seeing the 
Physiotherapist or Physio Assistants for maintenance work following therapy treatment will see a reduction in over-
all service level.  Some of this reduction will be offset by an increase in the Activation Department’s budget to help 
add group exercise activities for residents.  Occupational Therapy access will now be on a fee-for-service basis  
for those residents requiring OT assessment, as opposed to being funded under OHIP. 

Both pt Health and St. Lawrence Lodge are committed to giving residents of the Home the most comprehensive 
level of physiotherapy services and exercise activity available under the new funding model. 

Donated Clothing and Other Personal Items  

St. Lawrence Lodge appreciates the many offers received to donate clothing and other 
personal items from well-intentioned donors.  However, at this time, the Home has a full 
allotment of clothing items and has no more storage space to receive additional items.  
The same applies to personal items.  So, we would like to thank people in advance for considering donating per-
sonal effects to the Lodge; however, we are going to have to politely decline to accept donation offers at this time.  
The Home will alert people to the need to top up our inventory when needed in the future.  Thank you for your un-
derstanding.   
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St. Lawrence Lodge was saddened to learn of the recent passing of “Iron Man Politician” Mayor Bill Thake.  Mayor 
Thake had a long-standing involvement in the governance of St. Lawrence Lodge dating back to the early 1970’s 
when St. Lawrence Lodge came into being to serve the citizens of Leeds and Grenville.  Mayor Thake’s many 
terms on the Governing Board also included the expansion of the “old” St. Lawrence Lodge in 1976 and the rede-
velopment of the “new” St. Lawrence Lodge in 2006.   

Bill had a passion for service to others and he expressed his personal commitment to caring for those vulnerable 
persons entrusted to the care of St. Lawrence Lodge.  Not only was he devoted to attending Board meetings, but 
he and his wife Marlene personally attended many special celebrations and social events hosted by the Lodge 
over the years.  Bill’s stewardship and compassion will be missed by all at St. Lawrence Lodge. 

St. Lawrence Lodge extends its deepest sympathy to Bill’s wife Marlene and his family at their time of loss.   
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St. Lawrence Lodge has recently seen a marked increase in the number of resi-
dents who are smokers.  This notice is a reminder to residents and their guests of 
the  Legislation governing smoking in Ontario.   

 
The Basics  
· The Smoke-Free Ontario Act came into force on May 31, 2006.  The Act prohibits smoking in en-

closed workplaces and enclosed public places in Ontario in order to protect workers and the public 
from the hazards of second-hand smoke. 

Responsibilities of Employers  
Every employer must: 

¨ Ensure that staff, residents and visitors are aware that smoking is prohibited. 

¨ Remove ashtrays and any object that serves as one. 

¨ Ensure that employees, residents and visitors do not smoke in the enclosed workplace. 

¨ Post No Smoking signs at all entrances, exits, washrooms, and other appropriate locations.  

Smoking Shelters  
An operator may choose to accommodate residents and employees who smoke by providing a smoking 
shelter outdoors. The shelter cannot be located within 9 meters of an entrance or exit of the building. 

Enforcement  
Local public health units will carry out inspections and investigate complaints in order to enforce the Act. 

Penalties  

¨ An individual could be subject to a maximum fine of $5,000. 

St. Lawrence Lodge Smoking Privilege Requirements 

Under the Home’s Smoking Authorization policy, resident smoking on the property is restricted to t he 
designated resident smoking shelter  located at the North East Corner of the building.  However, re-
cently persons smoking have been observed to be outside of this designated area and is contrary to the 
Provincial Legislation.   

In addition, smoking signage that is required to be posted under the Act has been vandalized.  This will 
not be tolerated, since it places the people that smoke, as well as, the Home in violation of the Act and 
subject to Provincial fines. 

The Home is requesting the cooperation of all residents that smoke in respecting and complying with the 
requirements  of the Smoke Free Ontario Act.   
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I hope you enjoyed reading our newsletter.  Have a great month! 

Yours truly, 

 

Smoke Free Ontario Act 
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